

## CABOOLTURE WRITERS' LINK

## News Letter December 2021.

Hello All, so we have arrived at the end of another year maybe a little more successful than the previous as we only lost one month (August) because of the good 'ol virus.

Having secured the training room for the whole year in 2022, we are assured of a place for 2022.

Although we could not have our traditional CWL morning tea, where we all bring along something to share, the Caboolture Hub Business and Training Centre celebrated it's Tenth Birthday and they 'shouted' a celebration cake and coffee. It was attended by all those who were in the building at the time plus Library and Art Gallery staff.

Although member numbers were down from our normal meeting with 15 in attendance, we had a good jovial meet. Belinda, who we do not see often, was able to attend. Sorry we wound up before you got there Lorraine. Janet advises husband Chel is doing well but is still in rehab, but is busting to get home which is great news.

CWL will be represented at the FAWQ Book Sale at the North Lakes Community Centre next weekend 11<sup>th</sup> and 12<sup>th</sup> December. Maurice has books to sell but not sure of anybody else. Russell and Peter will be in attendance.

As customary, the Chair, Deputy Chair, and Scribe (for the want of a better title) were open for change, but all were returned unchanged. Hope you didn't mind, Janet, being returned to the job in your absence. So all going to plan, we will proceed as normal in 2022. Oh, and Russell has no choice as he is the only one qualified to be Web Master. Sorry Russell.

Some chose to do their homework and read it out. Rose, Michael, Carolyn and Louise, Sue, Maurice and Bakthi all contributed.

Because some folk decided to hold homework over until February next year, the subject will be **Free Choice** again. Write whatever you wish, 300 words +/- a few either way or a poem. Today, there were quite a few good poems read out. John could not read out his homework, but his verbal excuse was quite detailed and humourous. It was not just, "The dog ate my homework," excuse. Sam bought the Christmas spirit along, wearing a Christmas hat.

We will have to wait and see what restrictions are put into place as far as COVID is concerned for 2022. The MBRC Staff had nothing to say today.

Casual attendance will be \$5 per meeting as it was this year. There are some members who have paid up for the full year for 2022. CWL has to pay up front when we secure the room for the 11 months we meet.

Well, that is about it for this News Letter, the last as 2021 drifts into history, never to be repeated. That has been happening to past years for some time now.



That's All Folks

Merry Christmas